Town of Goshen Board of Selectmen Minutes of Meeting October 22, 2018

Present: Bob Bell, Doug O'Clair, Bruce Nadeau, Sandy Sonnichsen, Glynis Hart, Alicia Bursey, Cindy Rouillard

The meeting came to order at 6:05 p.m.

- Check reports were reviewed and signed.
- Stevens Construction cancelled and reschedule for October 23rd @ 5:00 pm.
- Sandy Sonnichsen presented paper work to the Selectmen to accept the Grange Foundation Grant. Doug made a motion and Bruce 2nd the motion to authorize Bob Bell to except the grant. (See attached.)

Sandy stated there are monies available to:

Program provides rebates to help you upgrade your equipment and vehicles. NHDES will have funds available in October 2018 through the Environmental Protection Agency's (EPA) Diesel Emissions Reduction Act (DERA) program and Volkswagen's Environmental Mitigation Trust Agreement for State Beneficiaries to help diesel equipment owners in New Hampshire reduce emissions.

Sandy will e mail Cindy the information.

- Alicia Bursey sent an e mail to the Selectmen stating that there is not a stop sign at the
 end of Messer Road. Bob stated he spoke with Kevin and there was a stop sign there.
 The sign was removed by someone. Kevin will replace the sign. Bob stated there should
 also be a sign that says stop ahead
 - Alicia stated she received a call from a resident on Columbus Day that Carroll Concrete was hauling out of the pit on Mill Village Rd. The pit is not supposed to be operating on holidays. This is the 2nd year they were operating on Columbus Day.. Doug stated the Planning Board may want to talk about having fines for not following the regulations.
- The Selectmen discussed an email from Jim Ricker, from Wilcox & Barton, Inc. Mr. Ricker is interested in giving a quote to the monitoring at the transfer station. Cindy will set up an appointment to meet with the selectmen to discuss.
- The Selectmen discussed the Job description for the Police department. Bob stated he needed to add one more thing and it would be complete.
- Bob update the Selectmen on Mt Sunapee.
- The Selectmen discussed the 2019 budget.

The meeting adjourned at 6:55p.m.